MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 19, 2020
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, August 19, 2020, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on July 31, 2020 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. The Cypress Pump Station design is complete. We just need to get the permit so we can start this job. The Chighizola and Orange Pump Station is still being reviewed and needs more work to complete the design.  2. The Bayou Thunder Project is on hold for more information about the burial site where the levee will be placed. 3. The annual levee survey is being done today. Back levee needs some work to prepare for tidal issues or storm waters. 4. Working with Mr. Osborne and Coast Guard on lights on new breakwaters. 5. Will work on the State wide Flood Application due in October.  
President Camardelle stated that he met with Senator Scalise and spoke to him about changing the language to include our damage to the gulf levee. As it stands now, the Corps cannot work or fix the levee unless a strong hurricane damage it. We get damage from any systems that enters the gulf. States up north gets their levee repaired whenever their levee get damaged. We are working on getting the property owners to build a levee on the north side of Grand Isle. We are not going to Washington DC to attend the Lower Mississippi Valley Flood Meetings in September due to the virus. President Camardelle thanked CPRA, Mr. Chip Kline, the Governor and GIS Engineering for working on the front levee to get repaired. He also thanked Jefferson Parish Officials for working with us when we need the help and support.  He also thanked the town for being a team that works with everyone from the local, state and federal government. He reminded everyone we are in hurricane season and you should have your plan ready in case you need to evacuate. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 p.m.
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